## PUBLIC SAFETY SIGHTING BUILDING COMMITTEE

Date of Meeting:

December 18, 2014

Time:

6:30 PM

Present: Jayne Davolio, Chief David Rudge, Chief Kenny Howell, Lt. Donald Desorcy, Officer Dan Daly, Asst. Chief Ray Hobin, Asst. Chief Steven Piscitelli, Capt. David King.

Absent: None

Do to Brian Turbitt leaving as Chairperson, I Jayne Davolio was appointed chairperson. First thing conducted at the meeting was the Certificate of Organization. Chief David Rudge was voted in as Vice Chair Person and I Jayne Davolio took on the position of Clerk also.

Discussion of the committee took place we were all in agreement that we had final space assessments for the building. Jayne Made copies of the last and final space assessment and they will be passed out at the next meeting. Next the committee discussed choosing a location. Lt. Donald Desorcy at this point wanted to clarify that the land at 24-26 Providence Street is owned by his father-in-laws family. The three other sites that were in play for consideration are land located at the Town Hall site 127 Elm Street, Canal St and Howe Ave property, 131 Providence Street. As we spoke of the sites we reviewed the Town Hall land and we spoke about the ledge that is underground and found that this could cause definite problems. Chief David Rudge made a motion to delete the Town Hall land from the list of locations, Capt. Dave King seconded and all were in favor. The Town Hall land was taken off the location sites and that left the committee with three. As the locations were left discussion of Canal and Howe Avenue being one of the best locations do to the land and what is surrounding the location. Chief David Rudge ask the question if anyone had heard of a solar farm going up at the Providence Street location. Jayne will find out an answer for the next meeting. Chief Dave Rudge and his members on the Board voiced their opinion that there choices for the three sites would be:

1: Canal/Howe

2: 24-26 Providence St

3: 131 Providence St

Than Chief Kenny Howell spoke to his members and they concurred with the Fire Department on the order of the locations. With this decision made the committee discussed questions for Brian Humes from Jacunski Humes Architects. The questions pertained to the lots for sizes, frontage, what type of work would it be to acquire the land – could we do eminent domain or do we have to go through the Board of Appeals process and purchasing the land etc. Also, prices for permits, site prep, paperwork and architectural plans for each location and the building. Jayne will contact him and invite him to the next meeting to have answers for the committee.

Next item was old Business: The committee discussed Cable Access video's to play for the Town members to show why we need a public safety building. The Police department video was done, but does need to be updated with the work that was done. The Fire department still needs to produce a video. All were told to Kevin by Jayne and have these video's made as Kevin spoke of his schedule being slow do to the holidays. The committee will review all videos before playing to the community.

Next item New Business: Jayne spoke of the fact that no one should be on Facebook or twitter or any type of blog. The committee should decide what type of media will be used and the committee will write statements and approve them before they go out or are posted.

Jayne asked to set up another meeting which was scheduled for January 8, 2015 @ 6:30 PM Municipal Office Building. With no other business for the evening Asst. Chief Steven Piscitelli made a motion to adjourn and Lt. Donald Desorcy 2<sup>nd</sup>. Meeting adjourned at 7:08PM

Respectfully Submitted:	
Jayne Marie Davolio	<u>&gt;</u>
Committee Signatures:	
Chief David Rudge	office
5,000 5 4,000 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100 100	
Chief Kenny Howell	Ky viktel
Lt. Donald Desorcy	Sonald Dagney
Officer Dan Daly	Jan / Kaly
Asst. Chief Steven Piscitelli	to P. Miserto
Asst. Chief Raymond Hobin	Raymond Holien
Capt. David King	Dans a

## PUBLIC SAFETY SIGHTING BUILDING COMMITTEE

Date of Meeting:

December 18, 2014

Tlme:

6:30 PM

Present: Jayne Davolio, Chief David Rudge, Chief Kenny Howell, Lt. Donald Desorcy, Officer Dan Daly,

Asst. Chief Ray Hobin, Asst. Chief Steven Piscitelli, Lt. David King.

Absent: None

Do to Brian Turbitt leaving as Chairperson, I Jayne Davollo was appointed chairperson. First thing conducted at the meeting was the Certificate of Organization. Chief David Rudge was voted in as Vice Chair Person and I Jayne Davolio took on the position of Clerk also.

Discussion of the committee took place we were all in agreement that we had final space assessments for the building. Jayne Made copies of the last and final space assessment and they will be passed out at the next meeting. Next the committee discussed choosing a location. Lt. Donald Desorcy at this point wanted to clarify that the land at 24-26 Providence Street is owned by his father-in-laws family. The three other sites that were in play for consideration are land located at the Town Hall site 127 Elm Street, Canal St and Howe Ave property, 131 Providence Street. As we spoke of the sites we reviewed the Town Hall land and we spoke about the ledge that is underground and found that this could cause definite problems. Chief David Rudge made a motion to delete the Town Hall land from the list of locations, Lt. Dava King seconded and all were in favor. The Town Hall land was taken off the location sites and that left the committee with three. As the locations were left discussion of Canal and Howe Avenue being one of the best locations do to the land and what is surrounding the location. Chief David Rudge ask the question if anyone had heard of a solar farm going up at the Providence Street location. Jayne will find out an answer for the next meeting. Chief Dave Rudge and his members on the Board voiced their opinion that there choices for the three sites would be:

1: Canal/Howe

2: 24-26 Providence St

131 Providence St

Than Chief Kenny Howell spoke to his members and they concurred with the Fire Department on the order of the locations. With this decision made the committee discussed questions for Brian Humes from Jacunski Humes Architects. The questions pertained to the lots for sizes, frontage, what type of work would it be to acquire the land – could we do eminent domain or do we have to go through the Board of Appeals process and purchasing the land etc. Also, prices for permits, site prep, paperwork and architectural plans for each location and the building. Jayne will contact him and invite him to the next meeting to have answers for the committee.

Next item was old Business: The committee discussed Cable Access video's to play for the Town members to show why we need a public safety building. The Police department video was done, but does need to be updated with the work that was done. The Fire department still needs to produce a video. All were told to Kevin by Jayne and have these video's made as Kevin spoke of his schedule being slow do to the holidays. The committee will review all videos before playing to the community.

Next item New Business: Jayne spoke of the fact that no one should be on Facebook or twitter or any type of blog. The committee should decide what type of media will be used and the committee will write statements and approve them before they go out or are posted.

Jayne asked to set up another meeting which was scheduled for January 8, 2015 @ 6:30 PM Municipal Office Building. With no other business for the evening Asst. Chief Steven Piscitelli made a motion to adjourn and Lt. Donald Desorcy 2<sup>nd</sup>. Meeting adjourned at 7:08PM

Respectfully Submitted:
Jayor Marit Ton
Jayne Marie Davolio
dommittee Signatures:
Chief David Rudge
Chief Kenny Howell Ky 1 Hele Devid Cley
Lt. Donald Desorcy Anald P. Desorcy
Officer Dan Daly
Asst, Chief Steven Piscitelli
Asst. Chief Raymond Hobin History Kaymond Holeen
Lt. David King
Teast.